HIAWATHA BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MINUTES
REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING
February 10, 2014
The Hiawatha Board of Adjustment met in regular session on February 10, 2014. Chairmen Brian Fanton called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Members present: David Matthews and Dick Whitmore and Christina Goodman. Members Absent: None Staff present: City Administrator, Kim Downs and Project Engineer, Dick Ransom. Guests: Chris Crilley and David & Carolyn Seelinger.
Board Member Brian Fanton moved to approve the November 11, 2013 minutes, second by Dick Whitmore. Motion carried. 

PUBLIC HEARING - to consider a Variance request to the City of Hiawatha Unified Development Code, Chapter 165.35:2, a variance from the required four (4) additional parking stalls to an existing parking lot. Crilley Law Firm is requesting a variance for the property located at 320 Miller Rd., Hiawatha, IA.

Public Hearing Opened At 6:01 p.m.
Chairman Brian Fanton asked if there were any written or verbal comments. There were none. He then asked if there were any comments from anyone in the audience. 
Chris Crilley took the podium. She explained that all she did was add on to the building for the purpose of additional work space. She added, it will not add to clientele at all. She stated that there is no need for the additional four (4) parking spaces. She also explained that she has a written parking agreement for one stall with John Mangold of Twisters, and she is willing to have it recorded with Linn County if needed. Chris Crilley stated the agreement would be good for a five (5) year term.
David Seelinger took the podium to speak for the variance. He stated he and his wife live behind Crilley Law Firm and enjoy the various wild life that lives in the area. He shared with the Board pictures of various wild animals that can be seen in the area. He stated he and his wife would like to see no new concrete added to this area and he believed the Board should approve the variance as requested.

Christina Goodman asked if the written agreement would take care of the code requirements.

Dick Ransom, Project Engineer explained the board could approve a variance on three (3) of the four (4) parking spaces with a written recorded contract for the additional one(1) space with a neighboring property such as Twistes. He stated that the recorded contract would satisfy Section 165:32 paragraph(s) two (2) and four (4) of the Unified Development Code. 
There were no further questions or comments from the Board.

Public Hearing Closed At 6:14 p.m.
The Board discussed the seven conditions specified in the Unified Development Code (165.83:7) and agreed the Conditional Use request did comply with the said seven conditions.

Board Member, Christina Goodman presented Docket #001, Variance request to the City of Hiawatha Unified Development Code, Chapter 165.35:2, a variance from three (3) of the four (4) additional parking stalls to an existing parking lot for the property located at 320 Miller Rd., Hiawatha, IA. with the following condition(s):
1.) A written contract would be filed with the Linn County Recorder’s Office for the additional one (1) space with John Mangold of Twisters Gymnastics.
2.) If Crilley Law Firm or Twisters Gymnastics ever gets sold, leased or changes use, the variance will be void and will revert back to current code.

Second by Dick Whitmore.
Roll call vote: 
AYES:  Dick Whitmore, Brian Fanton, David Matthews and Christina Goodman. 
NAYS:  None

ABSENT: None
Approved

Christina Goodman moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:27 p.m., second by Dick Whitmore. Motion carried. 
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